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Upcoming Meetings
Our next  dinner meeting of  will  be Monday,  February 25,  2019 at  6:30 pm at  the Centerville  Senior
Center.     Tim McDivitt from Recovery Works of Cambridge City will be our guest speaker.

Wrestling Coach Talks Speaks To Lions
Centerville High School wrestling coach Mike Day spoke before members of the Centerville
Lions Club Monday evening, January 28.  Coach Day, whose 21 member team recently won
the Wayne County Tourney, said their motto is "person, passion and pride."  They have won
in 7 classes and have 11 members going to the Regional this weekend.  They have also won
five conference championships.  There is one girl on the squad.

Day has coached since 1990.  His coach in high school was Lion Dennis Stephen.  Day was
introduced by program chair Bob Hobson.

 Lions Club Holds First Meeting of 2019
Lion President Ty Farmer conducted the January 28th business meeting and read a letter from the Pickle
Ball committee thanking the Lions Club for their recent donation. 

The annual Fish Fry was discussed and this year the event will be held on Saturday, June 8th from 11 am
to 8 pm at the Christian Church Fellowship Hall in downtown Centerville.  Fish, Tenderloins, Hamburgers
and Hot Dogs will be offered.

Leo Club sponsor Lion Holly Stiggleman related to the club members that the high school Leo 
members conducted a gift bag drive at the school for needy families at Christmas time.  She said the club
is also planning to sponsor a Mother-Son dance party this spring.

The Lions Club will meet February 25th for its next meeting and new members are 
welcome.  The meetings are held in the Centerville Senior Center the 2nd and 4th Monday of each month
at 6:30 pm.

Update on State Convention April 26-28
From District 25-F February Newsletter

The focus of Indiana Lions over the last several years has been vision screening. In the last 10 years,
over 1,000,000 children have been served through Operation KidSight and Project School Sight.  It could
be argued that at least 100,000 people see better than they would have if they had not been referred for
additional follow up.  Hundreds, if not thousands, of Lion volunteers from all over the state have been
invaluable in providing this service through the sacrifice of their time. 
 
As part of the 2019 State Convention in Fort Wayne this year, the Lions of Indiana will  honor these
countless volunteers by hosting a party  on Friday evening,  April  26.   We will  celebrate  all  past  and
present screeners.  If you are or have been a volunteer, make sure to make your reservation for the
Convention and participate in the celebration Friday night.  All Lions and guests are invited to the party.  

Upcoming Events
March 11 – Dinner meeting with program;  March 25 – Dinner meeting with nomination of officers

April 8 – Dinner meeting with election of officers;  April 22 – Community Awards Banquet

______________________________________________________________________
 Secretary Wendy Cook                           President Ty Farmer                      Bulletin editor Bill Felker   

http://centervillelionsclub.tripod.com/

